
 

OUR LADY’S SCHOOL 
NEWSLETTER 
3 March 2023 

www.olsunshine.catholic.edu.au 

Parish Priest:            Fr. Peter-Damien McKinley 
Principal:                   Ms. Patrizia Bertani 
Parish Mass Times:   
English: Saturday 9.00am, 5.30pm, Sunday 9:00am, 10.30am & 5:30pm 
Vietnamese: Saturday 7.00pm, Sunday 12.30pm, Friday 7.30pm 
Burmese: Every 2nd Sunday 2.30pm 
Chin: Every 1st, 3rd, 4th, 5th Sunday 2.30pm 
Tongan: Every 1st Sunday 3.00pm 
School Phone:      9312 2230 
School website: www.olsunshine.catholic.edu.au 

Our Lady’s is a Child Safe School 

DATES FOR THE DIARY 

 
Wed 1– Fri 3 Mar Yr 6 Camp 
Mon 6 Mar School Photos 
Wed 8 Mar 5.00-6.30pm 
Foundation Picnic 
Mon 13 Mar Labour Day 
Public Holiday 
Thurs 16 Mar 7.00pm Recon-
ciliation Parent Night 
Mon 20 Mar Open day for 
Foundation 2024 
Mon 27 Mar: Staff Profes-
sional Learning Literacy with 
Deb Sukarna 
Fri 31 Mar 2.45pm Second 
Hand Uniform Sale 
Thur 6 Apr End of Term 1 at 
1.00pm 
Wed 26 April 7.00pm Yr 4 
Eucharist Parent & Student 
Evening 
 

SACRAMENTS 
Thur 23 March: 7.00pm Rec-
onciliation for Year 3 
Sun 7 May: 10.30am Eucha-
rist for Year 4 
Sun 721May: 10.30am Eu-
charist for Year 4 
Thur 24 Aug: 7.00pm Confir-
mation for Year 6 

PROFESSIONAL LEARNING 
DAYS - PUPIL FREE DAYS 

Mon 27 March: Literacy with 
Deb Sukarna 
Fri 5 May: Personalised 
Learning with Kath Murdoch 
Thur 22 Jun: Three Way 
Learning Conversations 
Fri 28 Jul: RE with Maria 
Forde 
Mon 6 Nov: Report Writing 

He began to teach them many things in parables, and in his teaching he said to them: “Listen! A sower went out to sow. And as he sowed, 
some seed fell on the path, and the birds came and ate it up. Other seed fell on rocky ground, where it did not have much soil, and it sprang 
up quickly, since it had no depth of soil. And when the sun rose, it was scorched; and since it had no root, it withered away. Other seed fell 

among thorns, and the thorns grew up and choked it, and it yielded no grain. Other seed fell into good soil and brought forth grain, growing 
up and increasing and yielding thirty and sixty and a hundredfold.” And he said, “Let anyone with ears to hear listen!” (Mark 4:2-9) 

At Our Lady of the Immaculate Conception Parish Primary School we promote the safety, well being and inclusion of all children. 

Prayer for Lent 

The holy season of Lent prepares us for Easter. Lent is the 40 days before Easter. 
God, Father of us all, we thank you for sending Jesus to us. By his life, death a d res-
urrection he redeemed the world. Help us to remember al that you have done for us 

out of your unending love. We pray today not only for our own needs but for the 
needs of other people in our world. During this holy season of Lent we ask your for-

giveness for the wrong we have done to others and the good we have not done. 
May we make up for any harm that we have caused and may we live in your love 
and mercy. Help us to give praise to you by the way we live our lives now and al-

ways. Amen 

Dear Parents, 
This week Christine Carabott has been on well-deserved long service leave. I would like to 
sincerely thank Tania Cuni who has been in the role of Acting Deputy Principal while 
Christine has been away and has done a fantastic job.  
 
Last Friday we farewelled our much loved EXTEND After School Care coordinator Fahima. 
I have been working very closely with EXTEND to ensure that we get the same excellent 
standard of care. We have Ewan who is studying to become a teacher as our current EX-
TEND after school care coordinator. 
 
It was wonderful to see how much fun the Year 6 students were having at Camp Oasis. 
Tania Cuni and I visited the students on Wednesday afternoon while they involved in 
making candles, riding on the flying fox and engaged in the challenge of crate stacking. 
We were greeted by so many smiles and students encouraging each other to give some 
of the more challenging activities a go. Tim Wickham the camp coordinator rang me eve-
ry day and was very happy with the positive behaviour and attitude demonstrated by our 
Year 6 students while on camp. We are very proud of all our Year 6 students for repre-
senting Our Lady’s school so positively whole away on camp.  
 
A big thank you to the following parents who attend 
the School Advisory Board Annual General Meeting. 
Jenny Lay (Atticus 1K), Alanna Smith (Archie 4H & Violet 
FJ), Cinnamon Melling (Edward 1L), Hang Truong (Jacob 
4G & Nathan 1K), Easha Aparici (Pharrell 5C & Aliya 1K)  
The School Advisory Board has been formed to be a 
voice for all parents and to advise the principal in 
matters to do with Capital Improvements, Curriculum 
and Finance. If you have an issue you would like raised please contact the Our Lady’s 
School Advisory Board at this email address: pab23@olsunshine.catholic.edu.au 
 
Congratulations to the parents who have been elected to the following roles: 
Chairperson: Jenny Lay 
Deputy Chairperson: Hang Troung 
Secretary: Cinnamon Melling, Alanna Smith and  Esha Aparici (to share the role) 

http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=cross&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&docid=ZUaT3MsfbitSrM&tbnid=Nwm2B5nfZ1d-hM:&ved=&url=http%3A%2F%2Fsatiricmilk.deviantart.com%2Fart%2FCross-with-heart-211595514&ei=ROBsUeD-POTwiAfd5IAQ&bvm=bv.45175338,d.aGc&psig=AF


 

Yours sincerely, 
Patrizia Bertani 
Ms Patrizia Bertani 
Principal 
principal@olsunshine.catholic.edu.au 

1L: Billie F 
2M: Geronimo M 
3E: Oscar W 
4H: Archie S 
 

Update on our Playground 

As you are all aware our Adventure Playground will be demolished sometime next 

week. The students have adjusted well to the playground space and we have not 

had an increase in playground incidences. We cannot replace the Adventure Play-

ground but we have taken steps to introduce a variety of passive, physical and in-

teractive games and equipment for the students to play and use. 

 

Beginning on Monday we will be opening up the Mary MacKillop Village area for 

alternative activities such as drawing on whiteboards or on blackboards with 

chalk, large puzzle games as well as a large variety of large outdoor games includ-

ing: Hop Scotch, Noughts and Crosses, Chess, Connect 4, Jenga, Draughts, Domi-

noes and Ten Pin Bowling. 

 

In the following week we will also be introducing Perceptual Motor Activities via 

our PMP equipment which will involve the students in climbing through, over and 

under. Crawling through shapes, balancing on equipment and jumping in and out 

hoops. Our maintenance man will need to waterproof this equipment next week 

so that it can be used in the following week and left outside for the year. 

 

Building Update 

This week the builders transported some of their equipment onto the site and the 

children were fascinated to watch the big trucks and cranes used to transport and 

lift the builder’s sheds onto the building site. Currently they are working on dis-

connecting all power to the buildings to be demolished and then redirecting both 

the power and internet connection so that the Junior classes are able to continue.  



 



 



 

BULLDOGS VISIT YEAR 4 

On Tuesday the Year 4s had 3 Western Bulldogs AFL 

Players come to visit and talk to them. 

Liam Jones Luke Cleary Jedd Busslinger 

Just a reminder that next MONDAY 6 
MARCH is School Photo Day! 
 
ALL students need to be wearing their summer uni-
form for the photo. No jumpers need to be worn. 
Year 3, 4 and 6 students need to come to school in 
their SUMMER UNIFORM and can bring their sport 
uniform to change into for dance AFTER their class, 
single and any sibling photos are taken.  
NO SPORT UNIFORM TO BE WORN TO SCHOOL NEXT 
MONDAY!! 
 
UNIFORM REMINDERS: 
No long pants - shorts should be worn in Terms 1 & 4 No leggings under dresses - white socks only 
No runners. Black school shoes only    Longer than shoulder length hair tied back 
No t-shirts/singlets/skivvies etc should be visible under shirts/dresses 
No cardigans to be worn 
 
Bring your smiles next Monday!! 
 

PHOTO DAY IS MONDAY 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 


